
Navigation Notice 
McClellan-Kerr Arkansas River Navigation System 

 

Navigation Notice Number: Date: 
TD 2015-12 5 June 2015 

 

In Reply Refer to: CESWT-OD-TC 
1645 S. 101st E. Ave. 

Tulsa District Tulsa, OK 74128-4609 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SAILING INSTRUCTIONS 
 

POOL 15: NM 347.5 - 348.5 
 

McCLELLAN-KERR ARKANSAS RIVER 
NAVIGATION SYSTEM, OKLAHOMA 

 
 
 
 

Due to shoaling, mariners are advised that until further notice, both upbound and 
downbound tows should run the red line between NM 348.5 and NM 347.5.  Channel 
depth varies between 6FT and 7FT in this reach.  Centerline to green line depths are 
reduced to less than 6FT in certain locations.  No passing is advised while transiting 
through this area. 

 
 
 

Waterway users are asked to check with Lock No. 15 for the latest information. Questions 
or request for additional information concerning this notice should be directed to Mr. Vic 
Heister; Navigation Field Engineer:  918-669-7244 or Mr. Rodney Beard; Navigation 
Project Manager:  918-775-4475 ext 5890. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

//signed// 

Earl Groves 
Chief, Operations Division 


